

Sign up for Express

New from Palo Alto Online, Express is a daily e-edition, distributed by e-mail every weekday.

Sign up to receive Express! Login | Register Sign up for eBulletins Search Palo Alto Online Join Us 🕒 Follow Us

Send this story



Home Palo Alto Weekly The Almanac Mountain View

Fogster Classifieds Town Square Forums

Sports Shopping Shop Palo Alto Pizazz Coupons 'Best of Results Community Calendar Movies

Restaurants Things to do Real Estate Photos Community Resources Visitor Info Lodging

Holiday Fund Special Features

Obituaries

Palo Alto Wiki Traffic Crossword Puzzle Download the App Contact us

## **Palo Alto Online News**

Uploaded: Friday, September 21, 2012, 11:45 AM Like 70 Updated: Monday, September 24, 2012, 8:03 AM

#### Print this story Adjust text size Art commission names new chair, vice chair

# Chair Usich and Amanda Ross elected Thursday night

by Eric Van Susteren Palo Alto Weekly Staff

The Palo Alto Public Art Commission elected two of its members to the

SHARE I V 🖂 ... positions of chair and vice chair during its annual election Thursday night, Sept. 20.

Larisa Usich, a five-year veteran of the commission and former vice chair, was elected unanimously to the position of chair, replacing Ally Richter. Richter will continue to be a member of the commission.

Usich said she would focus on bringing murals downtown -- including new works in civic buildings such as libraries -- and bringing the city's art collection to the public's attention.

Amanda Ross, who joined the commission in 2011, was elected vice chair, filling Usich's position

Richter also appounced that commissioner Richard Ambrose had resigned from the board

The commission voted to preliminarily approve temporary public art piece "Aurora," designed by San Francisco artist Charles

The sculpture is a 30-foot-tall metal willow tree adorned with 40,000 full-color LED lights and 4,000 metal leaves. The commission agreed that the likely location for the piece would be in front of City Hall.

Gadeken said he hoped "Aurora" would stay in Palo Alto for at least a year. Full approval to include the piece would be contingent on outside fundraising efforts, word from engineers that the piece would meet specifications for the site, and finally permission from

The commission agreed to provide up to \$1,200 to pay for permitting and insurance for the piece as an "olive branch."

The commission also voted to include donated sculpture "La Guitarra" at Cogswell Plaza in downtown Palo Alto with the stipulation that its de-installation, transportation and moving costs be less than \$5,000.

The commission also voted to approve an additional \$3,000 for manufacture and installation of artwork for the Mitchell Park Library

Are you receiving Express, our free daily e-mail edition? See a sample and sign-up for Express.

Back

### Comments

Comment: \*

There are no comments yet for this story. Re the first!

If you were a member and logged in you could track comments from this story

### Add a Comment

Posting an item on Town Square is simple and requires no registration! Just complete this form and hit "submit" and your topic will appear online. Please be respectful and truthful in your postings so Town Square will continue to be a thoughtful gathering place for sharing community information and opinion. All postings are subject to our TERMS OF USE, and may be deleted if deemed

We prefer that you use your real name, but you may use any "member" name you wish.

Name: *	
	d or School Community: Not sure?
Neighborhoods	<b>‡</b>
Choose a category: * Since this is the first comment o Please choose a category below	n this story a new topic will also be started in Town Square!
Categories	<b>‡</b>

1 of 2 12/14/12 2:39 PM

Enter the verification code exactly as shown, using capital and lowercase letters,  Verification Code:  Submit	in the multi-colored box. *	
Palo Alto	© 2012 Palo Alto Online All rights reserved.	

2 of 2